2358 OPINIONS

It is accordingly my opinion that these bonds constitute a valid
and legal obligation of said school district.
Respectfully,
HerBERT S. DUFFY,
Attorney General.

1411,

DISAPPROVAL—CONTRACT BY AND BETWEEN THE STATE
OF OHIO AND THE CENTRAL ELECTRIC SERVICE COM-
PANY OF COLUMBUS, OHIO, IN THE AMOUNT OF
$10,602.00 FOR THE ELECTRICAL WORK ON THE ADDI-
TION TO HOWARD HALL, OHIO UNIVERSITY, ATHIENS,
OHIO.

Corunus, Omio, October 28, 1937.

Honw. CarL G. WawHL, Director, Department of Public Works, Columbus,

Olhio.

Dear Sir: You have submitted for my approval a contract by and
between the State of Ohio, Department of Public Works, by Carl G.
Wahl, Director, and the Central Electric Service Company of Columbus,
Ohio, in the amount of $10,602.00 for the electrical work on the Addition
to Howard Hall, Ohio University, Athens, Ohio,

I find that the total amount bid is more than the amount of bond,
and I must therefore disapprove this contract as not being in compliance
with Section 2319, General Code.

I'am returning herewith to you the documents and papers submitted
in this connection.

Respecttully,
HEergERT S. DUFFY,
Attorney General.



